Staff Responses to Council Questions June 5, 2018

7. Consent Agenda

E-F. Resolutions: Authorizing an Agreement with Sada Systems, Inc and an Amendment to the G Suite Customer Agreement with Sada Systems, Inc

G Suite and SADA - Why are these items presented with two contracts and one staff report? The agreement and amendment are two separate agreements and therefore a resolution was needed for each item on the agenda. One staff report was sufficient to describe both resolutions.

ATTACHMENTS

rEmarks are attached.



| rEmarks Data for June 5, 2018 Village Council Meeting | | | |
|---|--|--|--|
| Agenda Section | Agenda Item | Comment | Commenter |
| | MOT 2018-7794 A motion directing staff to construct sidewalk on Drendel Road between Prairie Avenue and Indianapolis Avenue | As a homeowner that resides on the street I support the construction of sidewalks on Drendel Road. While we reside north of the Indianapolis intersection, we have friends and neighbors that live south of Indianapolis. I believe sidewalks will increase the safety and connectivity of the entire neighborhood. | Scott Rogers, 4504 Drendel Rd Downers Grove |
| Manager's Report | MOT 2018-7794 A motion directing staff to construct sidewalk on Drendel Road between Prairie Avenue and Indianapolis Avenue | Hello Village Council, Thank you for reconsidering the installation of sidewalks on Drendel Avenue south of Indianapolis to the Prairie. While my family not reside on this street, we walk here on a regular basis. I feel strongly this street should have sidewalks installed for safety, connectivity, and all of the many other benefits sidewalks provide a neighborhood like ours. I hope you will prioritize neighborhood safety over some residents apprehension for change. Best Regards, Lauren Singdahlsen and family | Lauren Singdahlsen, 2529 Indianapolis Ave Downers Grove |
| Manager's Report | | Inhank the Council for instructing staff to eliminate the sidewalk from plans for lower Drendel. I am opposed to the proposed change under MOT 2018-7794. The reasons for this position follow. 1.) This segment of Drendel Road south of Indianapolis and cased-end street. There is no destination at the end, like a parking lot. With only residences, likely undevelopable wet lands and just maybe 2-3 buildable lots, the traffic patterns and levels are different than surrounding roads with more traffic other than the residents. 2.) I am very sympathetic to the petitioners and people on Indianapolis and Cross for having to wait until 2019 for sidewalks. This is especially true given the higher scores for sidewalks/roadwork in the Sidewalk Matrix. From personal experience driving and running on those roads for four decades, the relative scores probably should be higher for Indianapolis and maybe Cross. Denial of this MOT will do nothing to negate future construction in 2019. However, the concerns expressed by those within good and compliance with the policy of a sidewalk on every street. 3.) The issue of security should not be governed solely by feelings. Parents have a right to express them, but a decision should be more rational if possible. I am not advocating you deny this proposal due solely to a feeling it different as a dead-end street. The village has data about the different levels and patterns of traffic among the roads. At least, I assume the traffic study provided some granularity of this data to the village for the expense. In addition, there probably was a comparison to metrics from experts to suggest modifications in traffic signs to meet a level of safety. Whether the village actually received this detailed information remains to be seen. In any accessing the proposal for stop signs at the two ends of Cross before entering Prairie was eliminated. Sometime around the third quarter of 2017 and after completion of the traffic study, as measure of any conservatism. Certainly the proposal for stop signs, at | |
| Manager's Report | MOT 2018-7794 A motion directing staff to construct sidewalk on Drendel Road between Prairie Avenue and Indianapolis Avenue | Putting sidewalks on Drendel south of Indianapolis is needed for safety, connectivity and sense of community. Please approve this construction. Thank you. | Shantel Smith, 4611 Drendel |